BRADWAY ACTION GROUP


Open Meeting Tuesday 17th May 2005 at 7.30PM in Bradway Annex


Minutes


The following committee members were present;


Mrs. Dorothy Astle (Chairman), Mrs. Ruth Darrall, Mr. Stephen George, Mr. John Pritchett (Sec), Mr. Tony Smith, Mr. David Wrottesley, Mrs. Fiona Vallely.


Apologies received from;�Mr Mike Bloy, Mr P Stubbs.


There were a further 35 residents of Bradway present.


Councilors A Smith and  M Waters were also present.


Acceptance of Previous Minutes�The minutes for the previous Open meeting were accepted as being a true record of the event.


Matters arising�The HGV restriction through Holmesfield was reported to be in force, signs were being erected around the local area.�After the recent litter pick, Dore and Totley Golf Club had tidied the hedgerow adjacent to their car park resulting in a much improved area.�Footpaths around the golf range were to be improved and the issue of an improved access gate was to be investigated by the South Area Panel.�Hedges overhanging footpaths was reported to be an increasing problem, it was requested that all homeowners maintained their hedging appropriately where it overhung a footpath.  It was suggested that BAG develop an environment group to assist with these types of problems, all agreed that this would be a worthwhile development.�Unfortunately the problems regarding motorcycles on the recreation ground and improved Bradway signage were still unresolved after referral to the Southwest area Panel.


StreetForce Presentation�StreetForce gave a presentation regarding their role in Sheffield and Sheffield in Bloom.  3 million bulbs were planted in the city with a further 1 million in 2005.  BAG has planted many in the local area.  Mrs Astle requested that StreetForce investigate the possibility of a litterbin near the golf course.  Several residents asked for a “Bring Out Your Rubbish” day, the last had been in 1999, the secretary reported that BAG had written and requested this last year without success.�There was some discussion about litter near Twentywell Shops and whether this was being removed.  The secretary reported that street sweepers are regularly seen usually very early in the morning on a Friday, picking up and collecting stray litter.  There was a report of a damaged road sign on Fox Lane.  The secretary agreed to email StreetForce asking for this to be replaced. 


Annex Field.�A map with proposals was displayed and had been previously displayed in the local notice boards.�The current situation is that the field is green belt owned by the LEA.  After any development the LEA will retain ownership.  Mrs Astle explained that money was already available for a five-a-side pitch with goals and Astro-turf patches, this had been bid for and the LEA would advise as to the best location for drainage and to prevent nuisance to neighbours.


There was a request that any footpath be circular around the perimeter of the field and that the hedging be retained to protect the field from traffic noise.


It was noticed that the current gate is in a poor state of repair, this would need to be replaced to improve safety.


There was a discussion about facilities to be provided, funding would be a big problem.  Everyone was reminded about the “Bradway FunDay” to be held on 25th August to raise funds for the field.


Mrs Astle thanked the 2 councillors in attendance for their advice and assistance with the field and other planning matters.


The meeting closed at 21:30.
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